
HANOVER VILLAGE BOARD OF PUBLIC AFFAIRS 

DATE:3/9/2022  

 

Meeting Place: Hanover Village Hall 

Attendees: Mike Spaulding, Travis Hartshorn, Bill Fry (by phone) 

Guests: Joe Hickman 

Topic: Regular Monthly Meeting 

There were 45 people in arrears for a total of $8790.40. 

Plant is running well. No violations and we made permit. 

We had to manually run the generators at the Lift Stations during the recent power outage 

which is why we are having them converted to automatically turn on and off during 

emergencies. 

The flow rate is high at the plant and after investigating, it was found that the manhole at the 

condos on Meadow Drive is leaking again where the contractor bored into the manhole 

installing his tap. The contractor is to investigate this and correct the problem. 

With the resignation of Kelsey Gieseler from the BPA, Travis Hartshorn was brought on board at 

this meeting. 

 

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:30 PM. 

 


